Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 5, 2009

An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Sully District Government Center, located at 4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, Virginia.

Attendees:
Jane Busby

President

James Duncan

Vice President

Michelle Breslin
Treasurer

Jennifer Miner

Secretary

Community Members

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm with 11 homeowners, 4 board members, and 2 CMC representatives

Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 58 attendees/proxies received.  Two letters were sent to each Homeowner dated September 1st and September 22nd by CMC as notification for this meeting.

Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2008 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by Neville Crenshaw to approve as written.  The motion was seconded and the motion carried.

President’s Report/Community Issues:
It was a fairly quiet year.  The Sport Court was completed.  

The Front Entrance was re-done by TruGreen.  
We have a new landscape company – Landscape Concepts.  They have been working on the front entrance, common areas, and all-purpose ball field to try and get it into better shape.   

The fire lanes and parking lines were repainted in the townhouse area as part of the Reserve Study

We have posted “Curb Your Dog” signs to remind our neighbors to pick up after their dogs while walking around the community.

The Yard Sale wasn’t as successful as it had been in the past

The Block Party was a success as always

Treasurer’s Report:
August 2009 financials were available at the meeting.  September 2009 reports were being finalized at the time of the meeting.  As of July 31, 2009, the Association had operating and investment funds totaling $108,288.55.  The FAB operating account had a $80,728.23.  The Income Statement report is reflecting a total year to date income of $91,678.68, as compared with a budgeted amount of $92,356.  The results in a negative variance of $677.32, which is due to less than expected interest income and late fees.
We have a CD coming due on November 4th that will be reinvested at the best possible rate of return for a period of 12-24 months.

2010 Budget – it has been budgeted out to cover trash collection increases and the new landscaping needs.

Committee Reports:

Architectural Review Board – no one was in attendance from this committee
Neighborhood Watch – no one was in attendance from this committee to give a report.  It was reported by a homeowner that a car was stolen from Eagle Chase during the past year.
Appointment of Inspectors of Election:

Two volunteers were selected from the community to serve as Election Inspectors -   Wayne Pheres and Rob Mozeleski.
Nomination of Candidates:

We have 2 candidates running for 2 board positions.  They include Heather McCain and Neville Crenshaw.  Each was given an opportunity to give their candidacy statements.  Each will serve a term of 3 years.
Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

It was requested the 14086 Eagle Chase Circle be mowed again as it is overgrown.  This house is on the market at the time of the meeting and is a short-sale requiring bank approval.
A question was brought up about the Mosque – the Board received an email from the mosque contact and they are currently trying to raise additional funds, re-submit permits, and gain approval from the county again.  They claim that construction will begin as soon as the weather permits.

Mark Braden brought up a concern about the ball field fence that is in need of repair.  CMC has a team that can come out to repair the fence until we decide on what to do with the fence in terms of repairs.  

A motion was made by Mark Braden and seconded to have the Board approach CYA to have them come out and look at the field to determine if it is usable for little league practices.  If they decide they are interested, a proposal will need to be drawn up and put to the community for a majority vote.  Votes were: In Favor – 7; Opposed – 3; Indifferent – 2.  The motion carried.  The 2009/2010 Board will address this request.

A question was raised about how to handle vacant homes and overgrown lawns.  Most attorneys do not have a problem with folks going onto the property of vacant homes.  

Announcement of Election Results

Heather McCain and Neville Crenshaw were unanimously approved as new members of the Board.
Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at 7:41pm
